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BEER & HYMNS EVENT MONDAY JULY 16
TH

 FROM 4:30 PM TO 6:00 PM   

As I write this Candy and I are at 

the Florida-Bahamas Synod 

Assembly. This year the 

Assembly is less business and 

more experiential and 

educational. Sadly, attendance 

was down at the beginning of the 

Assembly. Generally there are 

close to 500 (or more) people 

from the various congregations 

in Florida. We began with a mere 

315, of which only 109 were 

active rostered leaders and 182 

were lay people, along with some 

visitors, vendors, guests, etc. 

 

A book I am currently reading for 

my Spiritual Direction class asks 

the question, “Why are we 

here?” I think the book was 

thinking of a more existential 

question to the human 

experience, than a simple 

attendance at a Synod Assembly; 

yet, it sparked in my mind the 

question, “Why did I come to the 

Assembly this year; and, why 

have others chosen to be 

absent?” 

 

In Bishop Suarez’s opening 

remarks this year he stated that 

the two greatest enemies of 

congregations today are fear and 

apathy. I wonder how much of 

the lack of attendance at the 

Assembly was due to apathy. Did 

people just not care about the 

Assembly? Was it because, as 

some speculated, that we were 

not electing a Bishop; therefore, 

not as important? Do some need 

a heavy business agenda to 

make it worth attending? Does 

the experiential and educational 

aspect make it less appealing? 

 

Our Bishop’s mention of the fear 

“enemy” of the church is 

something I have spoken and 

written about before. When 

asked why Christians resist 

inviting others to Church the 

most frequent reasons have at 

their foundation some kind of 

fear: being rejected, losing 

friends, not knowing how to 

respond to questions, etc. 

 

In comparison, the book I am 

currently reading suggests that 

one of the reasons we are 

uncomfortable with silence in 

our personal prayer time is 

because we fear having to face 

some deep truth about 

ourselves; that is, something we 

keep “buried” under busy-ness 

and the ‘noise’ of the world to 

which we give our attention (TV, 

radio, internet, news outlets, 

work, conversations, social 

media, etc.). All of these outside 

things to which we give our 

attention help cover up the 

inside things we are not yet 

prepared to face. 

A message from Pastor Allman   by David Allman 

 
by [Article Author] 
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Is there something “inside us” 

about inviting others to Church 

that we are not yet prepared to 

face, and possibly overcome? 

The ELCA representative to our 

Assembly asked an interesting 

question of the group. “Do we 

love to tell the story (as the hymn 

suggests); or, do we only love the 

story?” No doubt we love to hear 

the story; although the lack of 

sharing of the gospel seems to 

indicate that we do not actually 

love to tell the story to outsiders. 

 

Our keynote speaker at the 

Assembly reminded us that 

everyone has a story. We may 

not consider ourselves story 

tellers, although we tell stories 

every day -– that is, we share our 

lives in a narrative fashion every 

day. None of us walk around 

spouting pure facts all day long. 

Sometime during the day you will 

tell someone about something 

that happened to you. With 

Candy and I the narratives start 

with “SO!” and the other knows 

to stop and pay attention 

because a story is coming. 

 

In our Bishop’s opening remarks 

to the Assembly he asked, “Can 

we articulate why Jesus is 

important to us?” If you do not 

already know the answer I will 

give it to you… the answer is 

“Yes.” Every single one of us has 

a story about how we came to 

Jesus and why we keep coming 

to Jesus. “Apathy” –- one of the 

enemies of our congregation –

goes away when we realize we 

have a story to tell and can tell it. 

 

 

Pastor Allman  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from the Office Administrator ~JULY 2018 
by Susan Warner 

 Happy July!   

We are continuing work on the library project!  The electrical work has 

been done, new drywall hung, priming done and soon will be painted.  

We will be purchasing some seating, an end table and a lamp for one 

side so that the space is comfortable for conversations or a family prior 

to a memorial service.  It will be exciting to see the finished product.  

Our vision is for it to be a multipurpose space with a comfortable sitting 

area.  The table that is currently in there will remain and continue to be 

used for meetings of four or fewer people.  A shout out to Fred Bastion 

and David Schierenbeck for getting the ball rolling! 

On July 16, we will have our first Beer & Hymns evening!  You are 

invited to bring a beverage of your choice (and something for the food 

pantry), enjoy some snacks and sing some favorite hymns.  This is the 

first of what we hope will be many opportunities to get together in a 

social setting and get to know one another better. 

We have something new in the Narthex!  It is a “Giving Tree”!  Soon we 

will be hanging some pictures and descriptions of items on our wish list 

that can be donated.  An example would be the furnishings for the 

newly remodeled library.  Watch for more on this. 

Our Visitation/Communion Teams continue to reach out to our 

members in need with companionship and communion.  Our parish 

nurses are providing support to our members with medical issues.  If 

you know of anyone who needs visiting or help with a medical 

question, or if you would like to be one of our volunteers providing 

care, please feel free to contact me at carekeepersccr@gmail.com 

or call the church office at 813-634-1292.  Our list of folks who are 

homebound keeps increasing and we could use more team members 

to visit them, particularly men to visit other men.   If you have a 

couple of hours a month to reach out to one of these members, please 

consider joining us. It makes such a difference in their lives, as many 

are lonely and craving human interaction; I often receive feedback from 

those visited saying how much it meant to them.  Believe me, you will 

be even more blessed by the visit! 

Upcoming Events: 

Thursdays at 10:00 AM – Bible Study in Buhr Hall. FREE! 

Monday, July 16 from 4:30 PM to 6:00 PM – Beer & Hymns. See 

details on page 11. 

Monday, September 10 beginning at 8:15 AM – Lifeline Screening 

Tuesday, October 9 at 11:30 AM – Hands of Faith event, reaching out 

to cancer patients. 

Monday, December 10 at 7:00 PM – South Shore Concert Band. 

Tuesday, November 13 at 11:30 AM – Dementia Presentation, Free! 

Tuesday January 15 – Hearing Loss and the Aging Brain, more details 

to come. 
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by Pastor David Allman 

 

At this year’s Synod Assembly the keynote speaker, 

Pastor David Lose, asked us to guess what 

percentage of Lutherans actively participated in 

some kind of Bible study. He then said that groups 

of Lutherans normally guess too high; i.e. 50%, 

25%, 15%, etc. Then he told us that the answer is 

6%. As of 2016 the ELCA had 3.6 million members. 

Six percent of that would be 216,000. On the 

surface that does not sound too bad, does it? 

Redeemer’s membership is around 370, so 6% of 

that would be 22 people, which is just about the 

number of people who come on Thursdays at 

10:00 AM. 

 

Pastor Lose also told us that Lutherans generally 

know two, or maybe two-and-a-half things about 

the Bible: (1) It is really important; and, (2) We do 

not know it very well. The half thing is that we all 

know that there are some people that regularly go 

to Bible study. The fact that many do not know it 

very well can negatively impact their decisions 

about attending a Bible study. The very thought of 

sitting with the 6% of the people who do study the 

Bible can make those who do not study the Bible 

feel anxious, insecure, ashamed, or maybe like an 

“imposter” sitting in with experts. 

 

Please trust me, and I think I can dare to speak for 

our regular attenders, that none of us feel like 

experts, including me. In fact, many of us have a 

hard time remembering what we talked about the 

week before; and, if we skip a week (or more) due 

to my schedule we spend about ten minutes 

reviewing what we talked about the last time we 

were together. In fact, I would dare say that even if 

you know absolutely nothing about the Bible, you 

could still come to the Thursday morning Bible 

study and Grow in Faith. You do not even need to 

bring a Bible. We have plenty here if someone 

needs one. 

 
 

Pastor Lose taught that there are two kinds of 

truth: (1) Scientific/factual truth, and very few 

people spend their days speaking only in facts; 

and, (2) Narrative truth, that is truth told in story, 

which is what the Bible does, and what each one of 

us does. We all relate to others by way of story. 

When I ask Candy how her day was, I want to hear 

her story not a bunch of facts. 

 

I invite you to join us as we “Grow in Faith” through 

Bible study, whether you come on Thursday 

mornings, or participate in a different group, or 

simply read your Bible at home as part of a regular 

devotional time. Join your story to God’s story, 

which began (for us) as God’s Spirit moved over 

the waters, and continues today as each of us add 

our own narrative. 

 

 

Join us for Bible study as we grow in faith 

Thursdays at 11:00 AM in Buhr Hall. 
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Social Ministry & Benevolence Thank you! 

Because of our generous donation, My Warrior's 

Place was the recipient of a generous Home Depot 

gift card.  These funds will help provide much-

needed building supplies for the group. The 

Thrivent action team funds were used for 

necessary pantry items that the group and clients 

need.  By helping this worthy organization, we help 

many veterans and their families.  Redeemer's 

generosity is very much appreciated by Ms. Kelly 

Kowall and her staff and clients. 

 

 

 

 

 

The benevolence for ELCA Leaders was sent a 

check to be used towards tuition costs.  As most of 

us are aware, college costs are astronomical and 

any amount is always appreciated.  Those going to 

seminary are often holding down a job and have 

families.  Supporting this ELCA group is important. 

 

We wish to thank everyone who generously 

donated.  Keep praying for the success of each of 

these groups. 

 

God's blessings, 

Social Ministry Team  

 

 
 

 

July Social Ministry 

School supplies for elementary-aged students 

School students are enjoying a break from their 

studies, but we are gearing up for our annual 

collection of school supplies for area elementary 

students. Children in many of our schools have 

parents on very limited budgets and the startup 

cost for school is overwhelming. We hope to 

provide the schools with some needed supplies. 

Please see the list of supplies requested to aid in 

your shopping for items to donate.  If you would 

like to donate money (we will do the shopping for 

you), please write school supplies on your check 

and make note on your church envelope.  

 

Thank you for your help, Social Ministry Committee 
 

2018 School Supply List 

wide rule notebook paper 

#2 pencils 

Pink Erasers 

Glue sticks 

Plastic pencil boxes 

Crayola crayons-24 count 

colored pencils 

washable markers 

dry erase markers 

2-hole zippered pencil pouches 

Fiskar blunt- tip scissors 

Black & white composition books 

Spiral notebooks, plain (no characters) one                       

 subject, assorted colors 

Index cards (3x5) 

Backpacks (no wheels) 

Folders with prongs & 2 pockets 

Folders with 2 pockets (no prongs) 

Gallon & quart size Ziplock bags 

Inexpensive headphones or ear buds 

Hand sanitizer 

Kleenex 

 

Betty Ferrara  gives Redeemer’s donation 

to Kelly Kowell of My Warriors Place. 
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July Benevolence 

Sun City Center Veterans’ Memorial 

Have you heard the news that the Sun City Center 

Charitable Foundation, Inc. in cooperation with 

local military and community are planning the 

construction of a Veterans’ Memorial in Sun City 

Center? It is going to be located in front of the SCC 

Community Hall on Pebble Beach Blvd. S. 

Engraved bricks are being sold in two sizes: $100 

for a 4x8-inch brick and $200 for an 8x8-inch 

square brick. The Memorial will honor our past, 

current and future male and female veterans and 

their families while at the same time promoting 

civic pride. Benevolence monies collected 

throughout the month of July will be used to 

purchase a brick for the Veteran’s Memorial and 

help with the costs of building and maintaining the 

memorial. What a great way to show our love and 

support and let others know about Redeemer 

Church this way! 

 

 

 

Walt Cawein, president of the Sun City Center 

Charitable Foundation, has shared with us that the 

organization hopes to have the memorial 

completed by the first week on November for a 

dedication just before Veteran’s Day!  There are a 

lot of pieces that need to come together for the 

completion date to be met.  A black granite 

monument is coming from India; a bronze eagle is 

coming from Baltimore, and a war dog “Warlock” is 

being sculpted by an artist in Salt Lake City.  

Construction teams will be needed for the job, but 

since this is a smaller scale job it will likely fall 

behind larger jobs these companies may have.  

The memorial will have a total of 8,000 bricks 

along with 7 flags (U.S., 5 service flags, and a 

Florida State flag).  As of the end of May 350 

engraved bricks have been sold.  Sun City Center 

Charitable Foundation would love to have every 

business, church, club, resident and organization 

show their support by contributing something to 

the success of this memorial.  Brick orders can be 

made online at charitablefoundationscc.org or with 

a printed order form. 

 

 

 

The Sun City Center Charitable Foundation, Inc. is 

a tax-exempt, 501(c)(3), charitable organization 

founded and run by Sun City Center, FL area 

individuals whose mission it is to improve the 

quality of life for the Tampa Bay Area residents 

specifically in the Greater Sun City Center area. 

The foundation is designed to shape the future of 

our community creating public awareness, 

developing charitable resources, and supporting 

initiatives that specifically address the needs of 

our community. 

Sun City Center Charitable Foundation, Inc. 

P.O. Box 6105  

Sun City Center, FL 33571-6105 

Information came from the SCC Charitable 

Foundation, Inc. website: 

charitablefoundationscc.org and the news article in 

The SCC Observer 5/31/18.  Additional 

information received via email from Walter Cawein. 

Above is an example of the war dog that is 

being sculpted for the Veteran’s memorial 

here in Sun City Center. 

Above is an example of the eagle and granite 

monument that will be part of the Veteran’s 

memorial here in Sun City Center. 
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From Parish Nurse Team 

Cholesterol — the waxy, fat-like substance found in your blood — is naturally 

produced by your body. About 75 percent of  cholesterol is made in your liver and other 

cells, and it's a needed part of your digestive system. Cholesterol also comes from the 

animal-based foods you eat, ranging from steak to whole milk to eggs. 
 

Cholesterol exists in two distinct forms: High-density lipoprotein (HDL) cholesterol and 

low-density lipoprotein (LDL) cholesterol. HDL cholesterol is considered ”good” 

cholesterol because it helps prevent fatty buildup along your arteries. LDL cholesterol is 

known as "bad" cholesterol because it does just the opposite, building up in the walls of 

your blood vessels. When cholesterol-based material, or plaque, builds up along your 

arteries, it clogs them and can lead to blockages.   
 

If your cholesterol numbers indicate you're at risk for heart disease or stroke, work with 

your doctor on a plan to lower your LDL cholesterol and raise your HDL cholesterol. 

Many people can lower their risk and improve their numbers with changes in diet and 

exercise and by quitting smoking.  Reducing saturated fats can also help decrease LDL.  

In some cases, your doctor may need to treat your high cholesterol with medication.  If 

you have heart disease or diabetes, your MD may want these numbers even lower. 
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July 

Birthdays 

1st – Bernie Tucker 

2nd – Ruth Lehners 

4th – David Schierenbeck, Darlyne Erisman 

6th – Rick Nelson, Nancy Phillips 

7th -- Ursula Clark, Audrey Erickson,    

 Bob Shields 

9th – Betty Johnson 

10th – Bill Adkins, Howard Baker,  

  Phyllis Mead 

11th – Arthella Fritz, Judy Quitsch 

14th – Joe Ercegovich 

17th –Jim McCaw, Sammy Samuelson 

19th-- Marlene Antonsen, Donna Brinker 

20th – Nina Smart 

21st – Maggie Byrd, Mirdza Drengers,  

 Mary Kay Young 

22nd-- Margaret Miller 

24th – Louise Neam 

27th-- James Young, Emma Jean Mostoller 

28th –Bill Adkins Jr., Ellamarie Carr,  

 Al Delaporte 

 

 

July 

Anniversaries 

1st – Jim & Sue Smeltzer 

5th – William & Sheila Smith, 

Clarence & Marlene Antonsen 

15th – David & LaDonna Kiefer 

19th- Roger & Ursula Clark 

23rd – Vlado & Eva Michna 

24th – Sylvia & Stan Sjoberg  

26th – Michael & Carolyn Stahl 

29th – Dick & Pat Fricke,   

  Jim & Jan Glass 

30th- Pr. Mike & Angie Weichers 

 

 

We ask if you notice information 

is missing or incorrect please let 

us know. Thank you! 
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          July 2018   

Time  Acolyte Communion Assistants Lector 

Sunday 

July 1 

 

 

Jim Moyers 

Denise Fitzpatrick 

Jim Moyers 

John Minor 

 

Denise Fitzpatrick 

Sunday 

July 8 

 

 

Lucy Ann Clark 

  

Rosalie Kelleher 

Sunday 

July 15 

 

Walter Geissler 

Walter Geissler 

Kay Adkins 

Arlene Hansen 

 

Kay Adkins 

Sunday 

July 22 

 

John Minor 

  

John Minor 

Sunday 

July 29 

 

Kay Adkins 

  

Hal Wold 

Sunday 

August 5 

 

Lucy Ann Clark 

Lucy Ann Clark 

Debbie Andrews 
 

Jan Glass 

 

Debbie Andrews 

 

 

July Usher Team July Altar Guild Sound 

Linda Miller’s Team Mirdza Drengers and Honey Ashley Bill Adkins 
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Florida-Bahamas Synod Assembly donation 2018 

Pastor and Candy Allman took the gifts donated by 

the congregation to the Synod Assembly on June 

1st. Harbor House of Central Florida is using these 

gifts to help victims of domestic violence. 
 

Harbor House of Central Florida expressed their 

gratitude for the support given by the Florida-

Bahamas Synod.  Gift Cards totaled $2,136.00 

and coins weighed in at nearly 200 pounds, plus 

over $1,000.00 in checks.  A U-Haul Truck (1 

Bedroom apartment size) was filled floor to ceiling 

with household goods, clothing, etc.  Thank you 

Redeemer folks for your generosity by participating 

in that: 2 buckets full of coins and 18 Gift Cards.   
 

 

 

Women of Faith 

Thursday, July 5th at 10:00 AM 

Come and enjoy delicious food and wonderful 

fellowship. The program will be inspirational and 

patriotic featuring the UMCSCC Divas.  Please try 

to wear a combination of red, white, and blue to tie 

in with out theme celebrating this great country’s 

independence. 

 

United Methodist Church 

1210 Del Webb Blvd. W 

Sun City Center 

 

All ladies are invited.  If you have any questions, 

please call Pat Hill at 634-2539 Ext 209. 

To RSVP call the church office at 634-2539. 

 

The Quilters need your help! 

The quilters are in need of bed sheets -– flat or 

fitted, print or plain, any size. We need them for 

backings for our Lutheran World Relief quilts. The 

ones that can’t be used for backings will be cut 

into squares and become part of the quilt fronts. 

Please take your donations to Buhr Hall and place 

them on one of the square tables near the east 

wall. Thanks! 

 

The quilters meet every Friday from 9:30 AM to 

noon.  If you are interested in joining, please come 

by and lend a helping hand. Sewing experience is 

not a requirement. 

Noah Allman helps with coins collected for Harbor 

House of Central Florida. 
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Thrivent Day at the Rays 

The Thrivent Member Network invites everyone to 

enjoy a fun day at Tropicana Field.  Join us on 

Saturday, August 4th when the Tampa Bay Rays 

play the Chicago White Sox. Game time is 6:10 PM.  

Ticket price for groups of 10 or more are $26. The 

deadline to purchase tickets is July 27th.  At this 

point there is no bus planned for the event. 

 

 

 

Bible Study 

Members, visitors, guests, and friends, please join 

us on Thursdays at 10:00 AM for Bible study.  No 

prior knowledge of the Bible required, and you 

don’t even need to bring a Bible. One will be 

provided for you.   

Refreshments are served and it is FREE!   

Bible study is back again starting July 5th. 

 

Women’s Bible Study 

Women’s Bible Study meets at noon the 2nd Friday 

of each month.  In the month of July Women’s 

Bible Study will meet on July 13th.  Paula 

Simenson leads the Bible Study; a new topic is 

discussed every month.  Any women interested in 

coming are welcome to attend. 
 

 

 

40th Anniversary Party Planning Meeting 

On Monday, July 9th from 9:30 AM to 10:30 AM the 

Party Planning Team will meet to discuss ideas for 

the 40th anniversary celebration.  The party will be 

held on March 31, 2019, in celebration of 

Redeemer Lutheran’s 40th anniversary.  If you are 

interested in helping please get in contact with 

Karen Pinkston at (734) 674-0975. 

 

 

 

A Note from Phyllis Mead 

Dear Redeemer Family, 

Thank you for all of your support, cards, hugs & 

love during my husbands passing.  You are all a 

blessing to me and my family. 

Love,  

Phyllis Mead & Family. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for 

donating 

items for our 

Food Pantry 

in the Narthex 

closet. Please 

remember, 

NO opened 

packages or 

containers. 

 

Support for 

others (Collection 

boxes are on the 

Narthex counter) 

 

 

 

 

RECYCLE 

Don’t 

forget to 

use the 

paper/card

board 

recycling 

bin in the 

corner of 

the church 

parking lot. 
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Beer & Hymns 
On Monday afternoon, July 16th, Buhr Hall will be 

magically transformed into a Biergarten. Yes! Beer 

in Buhr Hall.  The magic part is that the décor will 

be in your imagination.  Come and bring your own 

beer, wine, or non-alcoholic beverage.  Munchies 

will be provided.  We’ll drink and sing hymns 

beginning at 4:30 PM until 6:00 PM--early enough 

for our friends on golf carts to get home before 

dark. 

Beer and Hymns has been done in many ELCA 

churches over the past several years.  It will be a 

fun evening.  Please bring a non perishable food 

item for the local food pantry.  Everyone is 

welcome to attend.  Bring a friend!  Put July 16th on 

your calendar for an enjoyable evening, 

 

Library Project 

The library project is in full swing. The walls have 

been painted a sunny yellow.  New carpeting and 

furiture are also in the works.  Once we have 

picked out furniture we will be adding a picture to 

our giving tree in the Nathex. If you would like to 

make a donation to the library fund write “library” 

on the memo line of your check or envelope. 

 

 

OTC Prescription Drug Presentation 

Members who attended the presentation on the 

"Safety of Over the Counter Meds" appreciated the 

information that was provided.  A pharmacist along 

with three pharmacy students reviewed common 

OTC meds and interactions that can occur.  They 

emphasized the need to tell your physician and 

pharmacist all the medications and OTC 

supplements that you take. 
 

Thanks to Thrivent for funding the lunch. 

 

 

 

 

Parish Nurses: Ann Miller, Jeanne Pruett, Lois 

Hobratschk, Mirdza Drengers, Karin Meredith, 

Rosalie Kelleher, and Honey Ashley. 
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The people of Redeemer believe in the power of prayer. 
 

Ginny Acker, Mary Ann Addleman, Nancy Almaguer, Gerry Barnicle, Rev. Donald Beal, Ursula 

Beger, Becky Bergman, Shirley Bogedain, Marilyn Bohl, Fran Bullock, Delores Casper, Lenora 

Chapman, Anne Clouser, Carolyn Cole, Betty Corzine, Carol & John Crawford, Juanita 

Cunningham, Dottie Earl, Dorothy Erickson, Kitty Fogt, Patty Fricke, Joan Glas, Irene Griffin, 

Ken Heindel, Mary Jane Hermanns, Art Jarvela, Lee Kesler, Norman & Anne Koehler, Jean 

Kostka, Martin Lehners, Harvey & LaVern Lentz, Tillie McMahon, Herb McKittrick, Tamica 

McWilliams, Phyllis Mead, Eva Michna, Alice Miller, Homer Morrison, Thyra Nagel, Louise 

Neam, Caroline Nensewitz, Bob Oliver, Sharon Olson, Nancy Payne, Gerda Regelin, Fred 

Ristow, Guy & Mary Ann Romano, Marlene Scharback, John & Patti Schaefer, Helene 

Schwartz, Margaret Scott, Mariam Sorby, Linda Strohfus, Myrna Strom, Patrick Sturmer, 

Ingrid & Sam Thompson, Sylvia Wicktor, Ted Wilson. 

 

Our Family and Friends 
 

Kristyn, Mark, Gerry Albert, Ashley & Zach Allen, Allan & Phillis Amlee, Roman Amon, Mike 

Arnold, Lois Barrett, Donna Barnett, Abigail Bayless, Terri Bergin, Tim Berns, Bill, Peggy & Kim 

Bierce, Lou Ann Bleeker, Lore & Max Bokma, Julie Boos, Marvin Boots, Mark Bordwine, Steve 

Bullock, Bud Clark, George Clark, Norma Cole, Orv & Marlene Conner, Portia Conway, Julia 

Cox, Shirley Crosby, Joan Delaporte, Reanna Diaz, Steve Evans, Mark Everman, Peggy Farrell, 

Gilda Filosa, Tom Flamm, Cindy Freeman, Robin French, Katherine, Austin & August French, 

Meg Gallagher, Mauricio Garcia & family, Michael Golywacz, Marie Grazino, Ernestine & Bob 

Greenslate, Matt Gunter, Bill Hahn, Christa & James Harkins, Miranda Harris, Dan Haverland, 

Leonard Hermanns Jr., Diane Heindel, Jack & Cindy Hildebrandt, Michael Hillard, John 

Holland, Elaine Humphreys, Cindy Hyland and family, Sandy & Bob Janicek, Sherry Janovec, 

Imagene Jimenez, Joe Kanoza, Gary, Joan, & Mike Kollerman, Aurora Kunnard, Nell Lucas, 

Ron, Vance & Bridgette Lumme, Annie Mangen, Zoe Marcus, Adam Marks, Emily Marks, 

George Martin, family of Aleta Jonie Maschek, Terry Mattia, Caroline Mayne, Shannon 

McCormick, Marilyn Meister, Dennis Michel, Mary Fran Miller, Karen & Brodie Nelsen, Scott 

Nestor, Amy Newman, David Nuchols, Christina O’Neill, George Perkons, Melissa Pickinson, 

James Pottinger, Kelly Powell, Clariece Reitz, Neil Rich, Ed Robb, Lori Robb, Velma Roberts, 

Mary Rollins, Liz Rollins, Ken Rome, Irv Rothman, Joe Ruckert, Pam Goldy–Rudy, Hope Rund, 

Merrell Rushworth, Jane Ruth, Kathy & Steve Sanfilippo, Dan Schierenbeck, Don B. 

Schierenbeck Joan Schollmeyer, Lynn & Patrick Sheridan, Mary Soja, Cindi & Jeff Sommers, 

Pr. Peter Stiller, Thomas Sullivan, Bobby Timm, Lucas Thor, Sharon Toth, Jim Tucker, Maria 

Veiazquez, Clair Vilasi, Melvin Vore, Agnes Wagaman, Josh Waters, Alex Watts, Donna Weber, 

Richard Wiczalkowski, MaryAnn Winters,  
 

God bless our country, our first responders, and our 
military men and women.  
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July 2018 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
10:00 AM-Holy 
Communion 
Worship 

2 
10:30 AM-Al-Anon 

3 
10:00 AM-RLC 
Staff Meeting 
3:30 PM-AA 
Women's Group 

4 
Office closed 

 

5 
10:00 AM-Bible Study 
 
No Choir 

6 
9:30 AM-
Quilters 

7 

8 
10:00 AM-Worship 

9 
9:30 AM – 40th 
Anniversary Party 
Planning meeting 
10:30 AM-Al-Anon 

10 
10:00 AM-RLC 
Staff Meeting 
3:30 PM-AA 
Women's Group 

11 
 

12 
10:00 AM-Parish Nurses 
Meeting 
10:00 AM-Bible Study 
6:45 PM Choir Practice 

13 
9:30 AM-
Quilters 
12:00 PM-
Women's Bible 
Study 

14 

15 
10:00 AM-Holy 
Communion 
Worship 

16 
10:30 AM-Al-Anon 
4:30 PM Beer & 
Hymns (6) 

17 
10:00 AM-RLC 
Staff Meeting 
3:30 PM-AA 
Women's Group 
7:00 PM-Finance 
Meeting 

18 
 

19 
10:00 AM-Bible Study 
6:45 PM Choir Practice 

20 
9:30 AM-
Quilters 

21 

9:30 AM – 3:00 
PM 
Al-Anon Event 
 

22 
10:00 AM-Worship 

23 
10:30 AM-Al-Anon 
1:00 PM-Council 
Meeting 

24 
10:00 AM-RLC 
Staff Meeting 
3:30 PM-AA 
Women's Group 

25 
 

26 
10:00 AM-Bible Study 
6:45 PM Choir Practice 

27 
9:30 AM-
Quilters 

28 

29 
10:00 AM-Worship 
11:15 AM-Blood 
Pressure Check 

30 
10:30 AM-Al-Anon 

31 
10:00 AM-RLC 
Staff Meeting 
3:30 PM-AA 
Women's Group 
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